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NATIONAL CONVENTION IN SAN ANTONIO
The NYRG delegate is Dennis O’Connell. The top four alternates are Enrique Sanchez, Ron White, Carl Luman and Gerard McDonnell. 
Legislative Status Report  by: Regis M. Quirin
New York  State Legislature
Assembly:  Bill A 5133 passed in the Assembly by 143 to 0. This bill provides for annual adjustments in the annuity payable to blind veterans and to surviving spouses of deceased blind veterans
Senate:  Bill S 4132 was on the Calendar but was never on the voting agenda. This bill is the same as A 5133. 
Both bills will maintain there current status on the 2003 Session.
Federal Legislative Agenda:
U S House Of Representatives :
Sub Committee on Benefits: Bill Justice for the American
Veteran Act H.R. 3771. This bill would eliminate any State annuity be counted as income in a Federal pension. HR 3771 - The House Committee on Veterans Affairs Subcommittee on Benefits held a hearing on HR 3771 on June 11, 2002.  BVA, as well as other VSOs testified in favor of this legislation.  Currently, the bill is on hold due to budgetary restrictions.
MEANS TESTING  by: William Kallenberg
The VA requires some veterans to provide annual financial information to determine eligibility for health care and medication co-payments.  Veterans' who are 0% service- connected or non service- connected and not in receipt of VA pension are means tested and medication co-pay tested. Veterans who are service connected 10%-40% or are stand alone Purple Heart recipients are not means tested but are medication co-pay tested. Veterans who are 50% service connected or more, ex-POW or in receipt of VA pension are not means tested or co-pay tested.
In the past veterans were placed in discretionary categories (subject to medical appointment co-pay) if they did not complete the means testing if required. Presently veterans who do not complete the means test process may be blocked from checking in for medical appointments or from making future appointments. Anyone, who is blocked from seeing a provider at the time of their appointment, can have the problem cleared up by seeing an intake unit person to have the means test done on the spot.
LAST CALL FOR FUTURE ISSUES  

The Board of Directors have voted to eliminate the mailing of this newsletter, starting with the next issue, to all people who have the letters NM, NAM, FM and FAM on their address label. Any questions about this can be called into the NYRG Office at (212) 807-3173. 

ALBANY CHAPTER NEWS  by: Howard Heyer
On Memorial Day weekend the Albany Chapter set up a booth at the Empire State Plaza, along with about 30 veteran organizations and State Offices. The volunteers, Carey Allen, Howard and Lois Heyer and Floyd Irish distributed BVA literature,as well as
information about the local Chapter.
Helen Keller Fishing Club schedule

For reservations call Walter Bach at 718 522-2122 ext. 347

The cost is between $30 & $45. 

Bring your own lunch, $2 for the pool & 50/50

Saturday August 24

7 AM, on The Spray, out of Freeport, Long Island

Sunday, October 20

6:30 AM on The Shamrock, out of New Rochelle, West Chester

HERO AWARD DINNER  by: Dennis O’Connell

On May 2 my wife, Marilyn, Honda and myself attended the Hartz Mountain Corporation’s Heroes of Hartz Award Dinner at the Ritz 
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Carlton in lower Manhattan. They honored Roselle, a graduate of the Guide Dogs for the Blind, San Rafael, CA, and her partner Michael Hingson. For those who haven’t heard, Roselle safely guided Michael down from the 78 floor of Tower 1 on September 11. 

Military records previously thought lost in fire may be available  

Source: Wisconsin Dept. of Veterans Affairs Winter 2002

In 1973, a fire at the National Personnel Records Center in St. Louis damaged or destroyed approximately 16 million military records. Since the fire, the National Records Administration, which oversees the gathering and storage of military records, has worked to salvage the records, restore  information or access alternative sources of information. Because of these efforts, veterans who were informed that their records were destroyed in the fire may find it beneficial to request their records again if a significant period of time has elapsed since the last request. For instance, many veterans' records were in the hands of the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) at the time of the fire due to claims or benefits determination issues.

Veterans may now direct a request to the VA for all documents from their military 201 file. Since there was no central index before the fire, the National Personnel Records Center does not know which records may have been released to the VA before the fire.

Veterans'& Retirees Records: (Source: Atomic Vet)

Do you know how to obtain your military personnel or service records? Should you be currently on active duty, you won't have too much trouble, but it is more difficult to obtain records for the military veteran, retiree, or the next of kin.  Most personnel or service records (201 files) of Veterans are stored at National Personnel Records Center (NPRC), in St Louis, Missouri In some cases, these records date back to 1886. Veterans or the next of kin of a deceased veteran can get access to these records in three ways

1.  Write directly to the NPRC requesting copies of a particular document or documents;

2.  Personally visit the NPRC and review the entire file;

3.  Get a third party to review/copy the records at NPRC.

Use Request Pertaining to Military Records Standard Form 180 (Rev-4/96) which can be downloaded at

www.nara.gov/regional/mprsf180.html

or; http://web1.whs.osd.mil/forms/SF0180.pdf .

Never request records under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) under which only limited information can be provided. The entire record can be acquired or reviewed if the Veteran or next of kin of deceased Veteran requests it. Under the Privacy Act a written request is the least expensive choice as there is usually no fee. The mailing address is:

NATIONAL PERSONNEL RECORD CENTER,

ATTN: (insert branch of service)

9700 Page Boulevard

St Louis, MO 63132-5100.

Should you decide to write, you must ask for specific information or documentation but it is unlikely that you will get a copy of the entire file because of the enormous workload and limited number of clerks at the NPRC. The center receives more than 200,000 requests each month, therefore, do not expect a quick reply.

If copies of separation or discharge papers are needed quickly, a visit to NPRC can be faster, providing those requesting data arrives before 1:00 PM on normal work days. There is no fee for this service, but family members will need a signed authorization from the Veteran, or proof that the Veteran is deceased. Photo ID is also required, such as a driver's license. To view the entire file, it is necessary that the Veteran or next of kin make an appointment. For appointments call:

AIR FORCE (314) 538-4218;

NAVY/ MARINE CORPS/COAST GUARD (314) 538-4200;

ARMY RETIRED (314) 538-4010

The last option is to get a third party to obtain the file and copy

all of part of it. The U.S. Locator Service in St Louis is a private firm

that specializes in military records searches. The NPRC has approved this firm to act as an agent for Veterans or their next of kin. With signed authorization, the firm will obtain the complete file and make copies of either discharges or an entire personnel and medical file. These copies will be sent directly to the client. The fee for discharge copies is $60; and for copies of an entire file is $110. Price 

is subject to change.  The turnaround time is 10-21 days. For more information and/or an authorization form, send your request to:

U.S LOCATOR SERVICE,
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Attn: DICK BIELEN,P0. Box 2577,

St Louis, MO 63114-2577,

or call (314) 423-0860

What can I do now to prepare for burial in a

priavate cemetery?

VA suggests that if burial will be in a private cemetery and a government headstone or marker will be requested for the veteran's grave, that the veteran complete VA Form 40-1330, Application for Standard Government Headstone or Marker for Installation in a Private or State Veterans' Cemetery, in advance and place it with the veterans military discharge papers for use at the time of need.

The following poem has been going around the Internet since last October, but with the first anniversary of 9/11/01 coming up I feel the following is appropriate.

OLD GLORY

 I am the flag of the United States of America.

 My name is Old Glory.

 I fly atop the world's tallest buildings.

 I stand watch in America's halls of justice.

 I fly majestically over institutions of learning.

 I stand guard with power in the world.

 Look up at me and see me.

 I stand for peace, honor, truth and justice.

 I stand for freedom.

 I am confident.

 I am arrogant.

 I am proud.

 When I am flown with my fellow banners,

 my head is a little higher,

 my colors a little truer.

 I bow to no one!

 I am recognized all over the world.

 I am worshipped - I am saluted.

 I am loved - I am revered.

 I am respected - and I am feared.

 I have fought in every battle of every war

 for more then 200 years.

 I was flown at Valley Forge, Gettysburg,

 Shiloh and Appomatox.

 I was there at San Juan Hill,

 the trenches of France,

 in the Argonne Forest, Anzio, Rome

 and the beaches of Normandy, Guam.

 Okinawa, Korea and KheSan, Saigon, Vietnam know me,

 I was there.

 I led my troops,

 I was dirty, battleworn and tired,

 but my soldiers cheered me

 And I was proud.

 I have been burned, torn and trampled

 on the streets of countries I have helped set free.

 It does not hurt, for I am invincible.

 I have been soiled upon, burned, torn

 and trampled on the streets of my country.

 And when it's by those whom I've served in battle - it hurts.

 But I shall overcome - for I am strong.

 I have slipped the bonds of Earth

 and stood watch over the uncharted frontiers of space

 from my vantage point on the moon.

 I have borne silent witness

 to all of America's finest hours.

 But my finest hours are yet to come.

 When I am torn into strips

 and used as bandages

 for my wounded comrades on the battlefield,

 When I am flown at half-mast to honor my soldier,

 Or when I lie in the trembling arms

 of a grieving parent

 at the grave of their fallen son or daughter,

 I am proud.

 MY NAME IS OLD GLORY

 LONG MAY I WAVE. 

